Orford Energy Committee Minutes, February 12, 2013
Present: Committee members:  Robb Day, Anne Duncan Cooley, Bob Bacon, Emily Bryant, Ted Cooley. 
Meeting came to order at 7:08 pm 
1. Minutes.  Mnutes from January 8 and 9 were approved
2. Streetlights.  The sense of those present about streetlights was that we should write up a proposal to the Select Board, in particular:
0) Have PSNH fix the broken streetlights.

a) We recommend switching from the current OL (outdoor lighting) rate plan, which has a single, larger monthly fee covering all streetlight costs, to the EOL (efficient outdoor lighting) rate plan, which has a lower monthly cost, covering electricity and routine maintenance, but the town would pay separately for replacing or installing lights (e.g. if a hurricane takes a light down).

b) We recommend converting the less-efficient Mercury Vapor lamps that we have (in Orfordville) to High Pressure Sodium lamps like those on Main Street.
c) We recommend using the Smart Start financing program that PSNH has to pay for the conversion to all-HPS lamps.  This keeps the monthly payment the same as now (the OL rate) until the conversion cost is paid off; then the monthly costs go down to the EOL rate.
>>> Rob will talk ask Donna at PSNH:

- What the cost is to replace a streetlight fixture so we know what kind of expenses the town might have to take on in the EOL plan. – should there be a Capital Reserve Fund for this?


- Do they have a list of what kind of fixtures (semi-cutoff or full cutoff) we have right now, and what would be the cost of replacing semi-cutoff with full-cutoff, both under the current OL plan, and under the EOL plan.


- Do they have examples of semi-cutoff and full-cutoff lamps that we could display at Town Meeting?  

>>> Ted will write up the proposal to the SelectBoard

3. Town Hall Energy Improvements.  Anne mentioned that there is an article for Town Meeting asking for another $5000 for energy improvements to the Town Offices (furnace and venting).  We will wait till Town Meeting and see if the article passes; if so, then will get estimates for the work from qualified parties.
4. Town Meeting Display.  It was suggested that we have reports on the work on Streetlights, savings from the Town Offices Energy Audit, and there should be handouts on energy saving.

>>> Robb will ask Donna of PSNH for 75 copies of theNH Saves catalog, and 50 eachof pamphlets: 

Emergency preparedness, Home Energy Use, and Understanding energy sources. 

>>>Ted will bring them to Town Meeting.

>>> Anne will bring some info from COVER

>>> Robb will bring some COVER window kits – perhaps we draw a name to win a window kit
>>> Emily will make a map showing wich streetlights are recommended to be changed from Mercury Vapor to High Pressure Sodium.

>>> Anne or Ted will bring display panels

>>> Anne / Robb will ask Sheri for a table at Town Meeting

>>> Bob wll write up the Energy Committee’s annual reoprt for the Town Report (due Feb 15), to include:


- Button –up Workshop


- Progress on Streetlights


- Energy audit on Town Offices

Meeting ended at about 8:200pm

Notes taken by Emily Bryant.
